
 
TO: Honorable Mayor and Members of the Common Council 

FROM: Josh Finch, City Administrator  

DATE: August 5th, 2022 

RE: Monthly Newsletter 

 

These are some exciting times here in the City of Hillsboro! It is extremely 

encouraging to see the dedication and ongoing efforts of the City Council, 

Commissions, and City Staff come to see completion in many of the projects and 

activities highlighted in this newsletter if anyone has any questions, please feel free to 

contact us at city hall (608)-489-2521. 

Administrator Update: What a summer it’s been! It seems like it just started, and we’re 

already in the process of getting ready for fall. August is also the starting point for the 

City to begin its annual budget cycle, so over the next few weeks we will begin having 

budget discussions to present to the Common Council for the 2023 budget. 

Pool Update: The pool will be open for most of August this year. The pool will officially 

close on August 21st! 

Police Spotlight: It’s crazy how fast this summer has flown by. Before we know it, it will 

be that dreaded time for students to go back to school. Please be aware of students 

walking to and from school and make sure to abide by school zones and such. The 

tractor pull is also coming into town Aug 12 & 13 so please be aware of the extra traffic 

we will be having that week! 

Library Spotlight: Hillsboro Public Library- Summer Reading Program ‘Oceans of 

Possibilities’, ran from June 23 to July 23, is now complete for elementary and middle 

school aged children 2022.  We had over 60 participants and an excellent time fishing in 

the Field Veteran’s park July 23 thanks to our many local volunteers from Hillsboro 

School District FFA, Norwalk Public Library and generous local volunteers. The ‘Sunset 

Cinema’ series (outdoor movies) with St. Joseph Gundersen Hospital Foundation will 

happen on Thursday August 25, 2022, and again during Labor Day festivities on 



 
Saturday September 3.  Both movies will start at approximately 8:30PM in the Hillsboro 

Fireman’s Park parking lot. Meet local author Sue Berg, writer of Lt. Jim Higgins 

mystery series ‘Driftless Gold’ (book one) and ‘Driftless Treasure’ (book two), at 

Hillsboro Community Center August 18, 7PM.  She will be debuting her third book of the 

series, ‘Driftless Deceit ‘, which will be available for purchase with autograph.      

Hillsboro School District Spotlight: August 22: Hillsboro School District Registration 

10:00am-7:00pm. Registration day will transform our annual student registration 

process and offer our district families a one-stop shop experience. Student pictures will 

be taken, fees can be paid, student medications can be processed, and families can 

complete their required annual registration. August 30: Hillsboro Open House. Students 

can bring supplies to put in their locker, meet with teachers and other staff, see their 

classrooms, check schedules, and more! Elementary 1:00pm - 6:00pm Pre-K, 4:00pm - 

6:00pm Grades K-5, MS/HS 4:00pm-6:00pm, Freshman Orientation at 6:00pm 

September 1: First Day of School; September 5: No School 

Your Spotlight!: Have something you would like to share in the Administrators 

Newsletter, feel free to email me at Admin@hillsborowi.com with the subject “Admins 

Newsletter” with the topic of your choice*. 

MINUTES FOR BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS: All meeting minutes are uploaded to 

the website upon approval. Please follow the link below for the most updated 

information & meeting minutes: https://www.hillsborowi.com/agendas_minutes  

 

Respectfully, 

Josh Finch 

City Administrator- Hillsboro, WI 
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